
Joshua Taylor
Vice President, Structural Engineering
Bentley Systems Inc.
11988 El Camino Real Ste 300
San Diego, CA, 92130

SUBJECT: BENTLEY SYSTEMS’ RESPONSE TO THE U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY 
COMMISSION INSPECTION REPORT NO. 99902127/2024-201, NOTICE OF 
VIOLATION AND NOTICE OF NONCONFORMANCE

Dear Mr. Taylor:

Thank you for your October 30, 2024 letter (Agencywide Documents Access and 

Management System Accession (ADAMS) No.: ML24310A080) the Notice of Violations (NOVs) 

and Notice of Nonconformances (NONs) that were discussed in the subject U.S. Nuclear 

Regulatory Commission (NRC) inspection report (IR).  We have reviewed your letter and found 

it to be responsive to the NON documented in IR No. 99902127/2024-201. We have no further 

questions or comments at this time and may review the implementation of your corrective 

actions during a future NRC staff inspection to determine whether full compliance has been 

achieved and maintained. Please contact Ms. Deanna Zhang at 301-415-1946 or via electronic 

mail at Deanna.Zhang@nrc.gov, if you have any questions or need assistance regarding this 

matter. 

Sincerely,

Kerri Kavanagh, Chief
Quality Assurance Vendor Inspection Branch 
Division of Reactor Oversight
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

Docket No.: 99902127

November 18, 2024

Signed by Kavanagh, Kerri
 on 11/18/24



J. Taylor 2

SUBJECT: BENTLEY SYSTEMS’ RESPONSE TO THE U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY 
COMMISSION INSPECTION REPORT NO. 99902127/2024-201, NOTICE OF 
VIOLATION AND NOTICE OF NONCONFORMANCE DATE: November 18, 2024

DISTRIBUTION:
AArmstrong, NRR
ABowie, NRR
BHughes, NRR
DPark, NRR
JBozga, NRR
Bruce.Bader@bentley.com
Waqar.Ahmed@bentley.com
Sudip.Chakraborty@bentley.com
Joshua.Taylor@bentley.com 

ADAMS Accession No.: ML24320A062          NRR-106
OFFICE NRR/DRO/IQVB NRR/DRO/IQVB
NAME DZhang KKavanagh
DATE 11/15/2024 11/18/2024

OFFICIAL RECORD COPY


		2024-11-20T10:41:29-0500




